
TROY TOWNSHIP, DELAWARE COUNTY
Regular meeting minutes
April 20, 2020
Regular Meeting called to order at 8:00 p.m.

Roll call: Trustees Earl Lehner, Doug Price and Mark Malcom were present along with Fiscal Officer Sharon Malcom.  Due to coronavirus situation, no other people were present.

Approval and/or amendment(s) to the agenda 
*Trustee Price made a motion, seconded by Trustee Malcom to accept the agenda with the following addendums:  Doug Price – Toolbox on Ford, road mower, Zoning Commission person, Hills Miller berm, Hills Miller REA and Mr. Keller.

Roll Call:  All voting yes, the motion passed.  
Approval and/or amendment(s) to the minutes 

*Trustee Price made a motion, seconded by Trustee Malcom to approve March 16, 2020 meeting minutes.  
Roll Call:  All voting yes, the motion passed.  

Chairman Lehner waived open comments 
Zoning Inspector report – Zoning Inspector Lehner report is attached to these minutes.  Per Trustee Price no permits requiring a fee was collected and only one ag permit was issued.
Trustee’s reports – Trustees Lehner, Price, and Malcom provided monthly work reports that are attached to these minutes.  Trustee Lehner also pulled some signposts on Miller Road and Trustee Malcom met with Dave Weber to get an estimate.  Because Delhi is not considered essential, he could not give an estimate of awnings.  Trustee Malcom wanted clarification on concrete.  Trustee Price would like to hold off on ramp.  Trustee Lehner was not comfortable seeding where the old building was due to cemetery, drainage, mosquitos, etc.  He would rather see budget spent on taking care of that with shrubs and maybe shrubs in front where driveway and trustees paint handrails themselves possibly.  There was much discussion on awnings and  options with decision to look at  next month.  If concrete work not done possibly Trustee Lehner bringing in material from another source using new loader.  Trustee Malcom informed Board new loader is in.
Cemetery report –  Dale Woods, Cemetery Sexton’s, report is attached as part of these minutes.  

Fire District report – Mr. Lehner reported the fire district did not meet.

Fiscal Officer Report
Trustees reviewed warrant register for April, 2020 along with bank reconciliation for March, 2020. They also reviewed April 2020 fund balance summary for their review and approval.
*Trustee Price made a motion to approve payment of warrants, bank reconciliation and financial reports as presented by the Fiscal Officer. Trustee Malcom seconded the motion.

Roll Call: All voting yes, the motion passed.  

*Trustee Price approved, seconded by Trustee Malcom to join the Delaware County Township Association for 2020 membership fees at $200 for Trustees and Fiscal Officer.

Roll Call:  All voting yes, the motion passed.  

Old Business

Fiscal Officer Malcom shared the following:


Property, Fleet & Liability Renewal and Comparison to Delaware Township policy and cost – she would like to inquire as to cost difference with Rinehart Insurance seeing we are very similar and there is about a 30% difference and also ask for an estimate for different levels of liability coverage in order to contain cost.  With regard to current liability coverage, Trustee Lehner said they have the current level of $4M/$6M due to turning around on US Rte 23 when they plow snow.    

Annexation update Hills Miller and US Rte 23  - received final paper work approving annexing into City of Delaware.

Vandalism claim update – received checks on claims provided so far.  Trustee Price submitted bill for battery charger, which was also stolen.  FO Malcom will submit to insurance company.
*Trustee Malcom moved, seconded by Trustee Price to approve installation of new furnace at Township Hall and other items as outlined in the bid as follows:





Installation of new furnace & condenser

    $5,300





Relocating furnace in attic,etc

    

    $2,100







  
Total
  
    

    $7,400

Roll Call:  All voting yes, the motion passed.  

Trustee Lehner also mentioned that relocating in attic may help with moisture issue and Trustee Price felt running HVAC or fan would also help to eliminate moisture.  Trustees also discussed putting a concrete pad down for the condenser and Trustee Lehner indicated a poured pad may not be necessary; maybe stone.  

Hall parking lot – Trustee Lehner put down three loads of rock on parking lot and all agreed it looks good with help from his son-in-law.  Trustees talked about putting down another layer with Trustee Price spreading with new loader.  Henderson will bring in the stone and tailgate it.  When Henderson brings in the stone, he will use some for berm on Hills Miller Road. 
Trustee Malcom informed the Board the new sign for the cemetery is in and all agreed to put in same spot as old sign.

Discussion centered around getting internet to the Township Hall with the current situation.  Possible providers would be Spectrum and Nexgen.  

*Trustee Price moved, seconded by Trustee Malcom to enter into an agreement with internet provider at most reasonable costs.

All voting yes, the motion passed.
FO Malcom will research providers and costs.  She reminded the Trustees that we have Sprint on the IPAD and would not need that if have a township provider.

New Business

Fiscal Officer Malcom shared a hearing notice from Delaware County Soil and Water for drainage petition Davis #240.  


Fiscal Officer Malcom also shared she had received the waiver from Mrs. Manning regarding her monument so the footer will be installed.

Trustee Malcom asked about heating the maintenance building behind the Township Hall and Trustee Lehner and Price explained that was done to keep the salt from freezing in the wintertime.  The thermostat is kept at about 50 degrees.

Trustee Price plans to winterize the vehicles maybe within the week.  Trustee Malcom is available to help if needed.


Trustee Malcom will get an estimate from Delhi Landscaping to level and seed behind the township hall where the old building was razed.  Trustee Lehner indicated if dirt was needed there is some at the cemetery we could bring over.

Trustees discussed the next meeting will possibly be a virtual meeting as opposed to a face-to-face meeting considering the current coronavirus situation.  The Township already has a zoom account and FO Malcom will use that in preparation for the meeting.  She will also put a notice in the newspaper.  Checks and financials records will be at the Township Hall the Saturday before the meeting for review and possibly signatures by the Trustees.  Discussion centered around how Zoom operates Township’s account with zoom, etc.  pros and cons, etc. 
Trustee Price explained the situation with the toolbox on the Ford with the latch not working.  Trustee Lehner will ask his son-in-law to look at it.  Trustee Price may drill it out. Trustee Malcom is fine with that.

Trustee Price told the Board that the street mower’s water pump might be going out.  He called Parrots and the cost to repair and work on plus battery will be about $1,000.  FO Malcom explained there was $5,000 budgeted for vehicle repair.

Trustee Price also talked about the emails from Trustee Malcom received from Mr. Keller regarding zoning issues within the township.  Trustee Malcom referred Mr. Keller to the Board of Zoning Appeals with regard to any issues with the Zoning Inspector or decisions by the Zoning Commission.  Trustee Price felt Mr. Keller was upset with a decision by the Zoning Inspector with regard to his business before and this may enter into it.  Both Trustee Price and Trustee Malcom discussed his concerns with regard to the complaint.  Trustee Malcom felt it was Mr. Keller’s decision to go to the BZA.
*Trustee Malcom moved, seconded by Trustee Lehner to approve Kim Brady to the Troy Township Zoning Commission in the spot previously held by Troy Morris.  
Malcom and Lehner, yes

Price, abstain


Trustees discussed other applicants that had inquired but did not receive further inquiry from them.
*Trustee Malcom moved, seconded by Trustee Lehner to approve Trustee Price signing a Request for Engineering Services (REA) from Delaware County for Hills Miller Road for 2021 in preparation for an OPWC grant.

All voting yes, the motion passed.
Trustee Lehner and FO Malcom talked through the process for the records commission and agreed to do it electronically.  Trustee Lehner also ask FO Malcom to keep everyone in the loop in regard to preparation 
for a possible virtual meeting.

Trustee Price also brought up a recent discussion he had with Mr. Schnee’s who approached him about a bill he said the Township owed him.  Trustee Price told Mr. Schnee to send it to the Township.  FO Malcom told Trustee Price there was an issue with that invoice.  Last Spring, she sent the purchase order for work approved by the Trustees to Schnees, who acknowledged receiving it, and all invoices submitted had been paid with the work approved being paid in full.  The Trustees did not approve the invoice she received.  The date on the invoice was for work in May 2019 and invoice sent April 2020. 

Trustee Lehner remembered Mrs. Schnee talking to him about bringing in stone from another job but felt it was donated.  He wondered if wires got crossed because he did not say do the job.  Trustee Price said when Mr. Schnees came over, after the work was done on the parking lot this year by the Trustees, he said he intended to finish it and still had part of the bill.  Trustee Price then told Mr. Schnees to send it. 
Trustee Lehner talked about a discussion with Mrs. Schnees regarding pea gravel (two loader buckets) which was already ours and discussion about #4 stone.   FO Malcom said we were billed for #4 stone, which is not pea gravel?  Discussion went back and forth on different communications with Schnees.  FO Malcom is not going to pay the invoice and will send documentation   to Trustee Price who will talk with Schnee’s and let them know what we agreed to and what was paid.
*Trustee Malcom moved, seconded by Trustee Lehner to enter into executive session pursuant to ORC 121.22 (G)(1) personnel at 9:16.

All voting yes, the motion passed.

Executive session ended at 9:25
Adjournment
*There being no further business to come before the board Trustee Price moved and Trustee Malcom seconded a motion to adjourn the meeting at 9:25 p.m.  
All voting yes, the motion passed.

Earl Lehner, Chairman
_______________________________________
Mark Malcom,  Trustee
 
______________________________________

Doug Price, Trustee

_______________________________________

Attested to by Fiscal Officer,  Sharon Malcom  _______________________________________

